## ghland Farms Appeal

whom it may concern including Lake County Board of Supervisors,

was of great inconvenience to me when the county granted a continuance of the first appeal hearing at the request of Ms Turner on behalf of her staff to have time go through and give consideration to the many questions with regard to this permit. Ms Turner made it clear in the minutes that it was the county requesting the entinuence and not the applicant. Therefore, it would be my understanding that the appeal hearing scheduled tomorrow, October 22nd would have provided made implesting for her and her staff to come to the appeal hearing tomorrow with answers to these questions and knowledge enough to grant or deny the appeal. It has come to my attention that the applicant has made several "changes/addendums" to the application which would indicate that her request was more on behalf of the applicant. My research indicates that any changes or addendums to a permit of this nature is not in line with protocol and would therefore be illegal. I understand regulations require a new application process to take place. If it is "Ms Turner and her staffs" intention to request a second continuation tomorrow, I strongly request that this continence not be granted by the Board of Supervisors.

Sincerely,

Huia Clifton-Pope